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City of Nokomis 
City of Nokomis Council EXECUTIVE SESSION Minutes 

November 13, 2023 
              

 

The City Council of the City of Nokomis, County of Montgomery, Illinois went into an executive 
session at 7:43 P.M. during their regular City council meeting on Monday, November 13, 2023. 
Those present were Commissioners Glenn, Arkebauer, Stauder and Mayor Goldsmith. 
Commissioner Morris was absent. Also present was the City Clerk and Attorney Chris Sherer. 

Commissioner  Arkebauer made a motion to go into executive session during its regular session 
at 7:42 p.m. to speak about the Collective negotiating matters between the public body and its 
employees or their representatives, or deliberations concerning salary schedules for one or 
more classes of the employees (5ILCS 120/2 (c) (2), and Minutes of meetings lawfully closed 
under the Open Meetings Act, for purpose of approval by the body or semi-annual review of 
the minutes as mandated by Section 2.06 of the Open Meeting Act (5ILCS 120/2 (c) (21). The 
setting of a price for sale or lease of property owned by the public body (5ILCS 120/2 (c) (6) 
Commissioner Glenn seconded the motion. Voting yes, Commissioners Glenn, Arkebauer, 
Stauder and Mayor Goldsmith. Commissioner Morris was absent. Nays, none. The motion 
carried. 

Discussion was held on the public works union contract. Commissioner Glenn questioned the 
flex start time. Commissioner Arkebauer asked if Greg Scoles would be given the $2.00 raise 
with back pay to November 1st. Mayor Goldsmith answered that no he would not because Greg 
has not been given that title. Discussion was held on the base pay amount. Mayor Goldsmith 
stated that he would like to see changes made to the contract before the council votes on it.  

Commissioner Glenn asked if the executive meeting minutes needed to be voted on. City Clerk 
Hill stated that the executive meeting minutes must be approved every six months. City Clerk 
Hill suggested that they review and approve the minutes at the next meeting.  

Discussion was held on the property at the water plant that needs to be appraised. And the 
need to have the road abandoned, and easements done. The council decided to discuss the 
need to advertise and decide on a price for bids at the next meeting.  

With nothing more to discuss. Commissioner Glenn made a motion to exit the executive session 
at 8:15 P.M. Commissioner Arkebauer seconded the motion. Voting yes, Commissioners Glenn, 
Arkebauer, Stauder; and Mayor Goldsmith. Commissioner Morris was absent. Nays, none. The 
motion carried. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Rachel Hill  
City Clerk  


